


Appointments to the new GWI merit review board, created by former Secretary Principi
to ensure that proposed GWI1 studies were evaluated by scientists familiar with GWI
research and related topics, have predominantly included VA researchers and other
scientists with limited expertise in this area — perpetuating the situation the board was
created to solve.

Meanwhile, VA field researchers describe the magnitude ofthe problem. Following your
appearance Wednesday morning, Dr. Han Kang, director ofthe VA Environmental
Epidemiology Service, reported the latest results from V A’s ongoing major survey of
GulfWar veterans and non-deployed veterans ofthe same era. The results show that

i Ily 25 percent of Gulfveterans have chronic multisymptom illness over and above the
background rate found in their non-deployed counterparts. This finding confirms the
numbers ofill veterans indicated by earlier studies and highlighted in this Committee’s
2004 Report.

In summary, the problems in VA GulfWar illnesses research management have only
begun to be addressed. These problems reflect a lack of staff commitment observed over
the course ofthe past three and a halfyears the Committee has been in existence. These
problems need to be resolved before meaningful progress can be made in improving the
health ofill veterans.
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